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Official Newsletter of  

THE MODEL “A” FORD CLUB OF AMERICA 

   Canterbury New Zealand Chapter.  PO Box  4212 Christchurch  

COMMITTEE   

Club Captain Gerry Lake 0204 112 3717 

Vice Club Captain John Olliver 03 359 6360 

Treasurer       (Acting)       Brent Miles 0274 326 512 

Secretary   Russell Genet 0276068550 

General Committee   

Annette and Lindsay Painter  027 644 7892 

Glenn Birnie  03 347 4849 

John and Sandra Olliver  03 359 6360 

Ian Armstrong (Kermit)  0274370406 

Vaughan Morrison  021660762 

Ken James  0212225086 

   

   

Facebook page co-ordinator Sandra Olliver 0273032300 

Script Editor Gill Lake afordscript@gmail.com  

Club Car Custodian Ken James 0212225086 

Webmaster Kevin Straw kandjstraw@gmail.com 

COVER: Have a look at this and other amazing cars at  https://balsamanufaktur@blogspot.com 

Did you know our club has its own Website, type 'Model A Ford club Canterbury' into Google.   
There are a number of pages of interest including all the Scripts from 2014 (able to be down-
loaded and/or printed), notes on future events as well as market place where free adds for 
members can be posted.  

 WEBSITE: Model A Ford Club Canterbury - https://www.modelaford.co.nz/  

https://balsamanufaktur.blogspot.com/
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CLUB CAPTAIN’S REPORT 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Hello to all, 

My name is Gerry Lake and I have taken over as the new club captain following the AGM. I first joined the 
club in the nineties, but my work took me away to Auckland for a few years, returning in 2006 and  
re-joining the club. I am recently retired having worked in the automotive field all my working life except 
for a year as a castle caretaker on St Michael’s Mount in England. 

Along with a change at the helm there has been a change of some committee members. It's fair to say that 
we now have a larger committee than we have had for a while, but as I see it, it is a good thing that a  
number of people want to volunteer their time and get on board. 

We are needing a new Treasurer as this position has not yet been filled. Brent Miles has kindly agreed to 
continue in this role while we find a replacement. See the notice on page 4 and see if this might be some-
thing you could do. 

I would like to personally thank those who have stepped down for their long serving dedication to making 
our club what it is today. This is no small thing as many in our club have put years of service in various 
roles and I think that is why our club is as strong as it is. 

This year's subs are confirmed as being held at last year's level. of $35.00, additional $2.00 for joint mem-
bership and an extra $1 if your family is joining us. 

The next event on our club calendar will be on the 20th of August and this will be a combined run with the 
VCC Daffodil Day event. 

September 22-24 is the International Model A Day, this time being held in Richmond Nelson. There are a 
number from our club that have indicated already that they are planning to go, so it should be a good 
trip.    

Next year's event will be hosted by our club here in Canterbury and preliminary ideas have already been 
put forward at the first meeting of the new committee.   

October 6,7 & 8th is the annual VCC swap meet. This is where we normally have a club car display to ad-
vertise our particular brand and model to those who may be interested to find out more. And this year will 
be no exception with a number of our members displaying their pride and joy. You may also recall that last 
year our club won a trophy and prize money for the best club display.   

October, 15th - a picnic lunch and Gymkhana, something for all to come along and enjoy and have a bit of 
fun.  On behalf of the new committee I welcome ideas, thoughts and suggestions. 

Feel free to contact me or any of the committee members  

Cheers Gerry 

Note from the Editor 

Greetings, 

I would like to introduce myself as the new Editor. My name is Gill Lake. For those that don’t know me , I 
am Gerry Lake’s wife. I have been a member of the Model A club since meeting Gerry in 2010.  

The people who receive the printed version of the newsletter will have noticed that the format has 

changed. There are only 17 newsletters sent out by post each month and the cost of getting these printed 

into a booklet was climbing steadily.  After discussion with a few of the recipients of the booklet it was de-

cided to try the A4 format. Hopefully the A4 version should be easier to read. 

I would like to thank Andre for making the transition painless and being there as a back up for me. 
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NOTICES 

Call for a new treasurer: The committee is seeking someone to fill the position of 

       treasurer. Brent Miles has kindly agreed to do this for up 
       to 3 months therefore there will be ample time to train a 
       new  treasurer. 

If you feel that you could be interested and wish to discuss 

the position in more detail please phone Gerry on       

0204 112 3717. There will be ample support in getting to 

know this position. 

 

Welcome to new members: 

 Sam McArthur 
 Andrew Olliver 

 
Event Cancellations:   In the event of unsuitable or doubtful weather,  

       cancellations or postponements will be emailed to you.   

 
2023/24 Subscriptions:  You should have received your annual subscription  

       payment form and information by now.  
 

Please note that you must put your First and Last Name in the reference when pay-
ing online. It is very difficult for the treasurer to work out where the payment has come 

from if this is not filled in. It may be that your payment will be considered a donation if this is 
the case. 
 

Era Clothing Patterns:  Would anyone have any patterns that they would be     

       willing to share with other members? 
       What are people’s thoughts regarding keeping a register 
       of patterns that are around? 
       If anyone has some thoughts about this please contact  
       Gill Lake on 0273346031 or gillcakes95@gmail.com 

CLUB CAR REPORT 

 

Remember that the Club Phaeton is available for members to use.  If your Model A is  not 

mobile, give some thought to borrowing the Club car to join in one of our runs.            

Guidelines for its use are printed inside the back of the membership list. 

Ken James (ph. 0212225086) is the new custodian of the car and looks forward to your call 

requesting the use of the car. 
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2023 

August 20th Breakfast Run combined with VCC Daffodil Day Run 

Location: Meet 9am @ Robert Harris Rolleston for a cuppa and a chat.  If you  want 
 breakfast you will need to pre-order this. Robert Harris ph: 03 3479000 

 10am @ Rolleston Park and Ride, beside Selwyn Council Office to depart on 
 THE DAFFODIL DAY RUN.  

 Suggested donation to the Cancer Society of $10.  

Sept 22nd– 24th  International Model A Day  

Location: Richmond, Nelson: Entry form on page 6. 

Get a group together and travel to Nelson for a fun weekend away. 

Organisers: Top of the South Model A Ford Club. 

 Canterbury is to organise this event in 2024 and Kermit has taken the lead role 

 or organising this. 

October 6th—8th VCC Swap Meet 

Club cars for display from 10 to 4pm 

Graham Evans, John Olliver, Peter Bayler, Dave Dacombe, Kevin Straw, Brent-

Miles, Gerry Lake plus Club car taken by Ken James. 

October 15th  Gymkhana and picnic lunch  

Location: 875 Waterholes Road, West Melton. 

Organiser/s:   Kermit Armstrong 0274370406 and Vaughan Morrison 021660762 

November 19th  Christmas Lunch 

 Run followed by a catered lunch. Venue to be advised.  

Organisers:   Annette and Lindsay Painter 027 644 7892 

December 6th  Children's Christmas Party  

 Bring your own tea. Santa will be there with a gift for children 10 years and 

 under. 

Location: To be advised. 

2024 January 28th  Era Picnic  

Location: Murray and Wendy Marshall's farm. 

COMING EVENTS 
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AGM:  

The AGM was held on the 16th July at The Elmwood Trading Co. It was well attended and 

many enjoyed a meal afterwards. 

The election of officers and committee resulted in a few changes with Gerry Lake taking over 

from Lyn Miles as Club Captain and John Olliver taking over from Gerry Lake as Vice Captain. 

Russell Genet will remain in the secretary role. 

Brent Miles has kindly agreed to remain in the role of Treasurer for up to three months until 

this role has been filled.  

Sandra Olliver will remain as Facebook Page Co-ordinator and Kevin Straw as Webmaster 

Gill Lake has taken over the Script Editor position from Andre. 

The following prizes were awarded: 

 Lynton Withell Cup for Attendance:   Peter Bayler 

 Avon City Ford Trophy (Night Trial):    Kayleen and Dean  Yeoman 

 Rex Chennery Trophy for Gymkhana:   Peter Bayler 

 Brian Dixon Cup for Ladies Gymkhana:   Wendy Marshall 

 Rosalie Bayler Memorial Era Picnic:   Frances and Robin Schulz 

 Mark and Debbie Smith Club Captains Award: Andre Kraenzlin 

 MAFCA Ladies Fashion:      Sandra Olliver 

 MAFCA Men’s Fashion:      John Olliver 

 MAFCA Concours Cup:      Garth Moore 

 Best Vehicle and Fashion:     Anne and Graeme Evans  

PAST EVENTS 

Lynn Miles with : 

        Peter Bayler          Wendy Marshall                   Anne and Graham Evans 
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Tidbits and Quizz 

If anyone has some before and after photos of their restorations I’m sure others in the club would love to see 

them. Here are a couple from the US for inspiration 

 

 

Model A Ford Quizz (Part 1) 

1. What date was the Model A first produced (other than the previous model that had used 

the name in 1903 –04)? 

2. However, it was not introduced until what date? 

3. This new Model A  was designated a 1928 model and was available in how many stand-

ard colours and what were they? 

4. By February 4, 1929 how many Model As had been sold? 

5.     And by July 24, how many? 

Answers on page 15 
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A brief look at the life of Edsel Bryant Ford, highlighting his lifetime love of 

design and innovation.  

Edsel Bryant Ford was born on November 6, 1893 in Detroit, Michigan, as 

the only child of Clara (Bryant) and Henry Ford. He was just six weeks old 

when his father tested the first Ford engine in their kitchen at 58 Bagley 

Avenue, and only 2 ½ when he rode in his father’s first successful car – 

the Quadricycle.  

As a young boy, Edsel was interested in the styling and making of automo-

biles. It is no accident that his first design sketches were created in 1903, 

the year Ford Motor Company was founded. During his years at the De-

troit University School, Edsel wrote essays on automobiles and automo-

bile manufacturing. After hours, he visited Ford’s Highland Park assembly 

plant where he helped in the main office, the mailroom, and learned how cars were made. 

At the age of 12, Edsel had his own Model N runabout. His imagination and styling ability were not satisfied 

with the design of these early cars. He started out to civilize automobiles with his ideal of comfort, grace, and 

beauty, which he expressed in a series of personally designed cars. One of these became the famous Model T 

torpedo runabout. After completing his studies at Detroit University School in 1912, Edsel joined Ford Motor 

Company, where he could learn more about automobile manufacture as an apprentice. In 1915, he was 

elected secretary of the Company, and in 1917, vice president. From the beginning, he assumed responsibil-

ity for the business side of the Company – sales, purchasing, advertising, and the numerous details of the dai-

ly routine.  

In 1916, Edsel married Eleanor Lowthian Clay, whom he met at a dance years before. Together they had four 

children: Henry II (1917), Benson (1919), Josephine Clay (1923), and William Clay (1925). The couple first 

lived in the Indian Village neighborhood of Detroit, and later settled in their Albert Kahn-designed estate at 

Gaukler Point in Grosse Pointe Shores.  

Henry Ford resigned as president of Ford Motor Company in 1918, amid a clash with the other stockholders 

over global expansion. Edsel was elected president in January of 1919, and he began negotiations for the 

purchase of all shares of minority stock in the Company. By July of the same year, the Ford family were sole 

owners of Ford Motor Company and plans for the rapid global expansion moved forward.  

In 1922, the Fords purchased the Lincoln Motor Company, which Edsel would use to build cars that were as 

stylish as they were useful. Henry Ford had 

made the most popular car in the world, but 

Edsel wanted to make the best car in the world. 

The first Lincoln      Continental, which he de-

signed with E.T. Gregorie, is still widely regard-

ed as one of the most elegant automobiles ever 

made. Architect Frank Lloyd Wright considered it 

“the most beautiful car in the world” and 

bought two.  

 

EDSEL BRYANT FORD BIOGRAPHY 

 

 

Edsel and Eleanor Ford with a Lincoln car. 

https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Detroit%22%20%5Co%20%22Detroit
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Edsel’s product influence did not end with Lincoln. Changes in later Model Ts included curved surfaces, 

smoother lines, and the availability of colors other than black. The Model A, introduced in 1927, was Edsel’s 

in color, style, and trim. He is credited with the installation of hydraulic brakes on Ford cars, and later, with 

interesting his father in building a six-cylinder engine to sell alongside the V-8. He also brought about the de-

velopment of safety glass in 1926, which became a feature of the Model A in 1927. His recognition that the 

medium-priced market was largely untapped by Ford Motor Company led to the creation of the Mercury Di-

vision in 1938.  

Edsel was also interested in aircraft travel. He purchased the Stout Metal Aircraft Company to produce the 

Ford Tri-Motor airplane, and directed the creation of a conveyor system for mass-production of bombers for 

WWII. He also gave financial support to Admiral Richard Byrd’s pioneering flights over the North Pole in 1926 

and the South Pole in 1929.  

A supporter of the Detroit Institute of Arts (DIA), and member of its Board of Trustees, Edsel commissioned 

artist Diego Rivera to create murals for the courtyard of the museum. Though originally mired in controversy, 

the resulting Detroit Industry fresco panels are thought to be the best work of the artist’s career. Edsel and 

Eleanor Ford also donated many priceless works of art from around the world to the DIA, as well as support-

ed the museum through financial donations.  

Edsel Ford died of stomach cancer at the age of 49, in May of 1943, at Gaukler Point, with his wife Eleanor by 

his side. Henry Ford ordered all of Ford Motor Company to shut down and observe a moment of respectful 

silence the day his only child was laid to rest at Woodlawn Cemetery in Detroit.  

EDSEL BRYANT FORD BIOGRAPHY 

Henry and Edsel Ford in 1943. 

Article sourced from https://corporate.ford.com/articles/history/edsel-ford-biography.html 
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FOR SALE 

Model A Ford Shock Absorbers rebuilt as exchange $240 each, or $270 outright. 

 Phone Jack at  03 352 6672 ChCh or 0274 322 041 

Lucas tyres 19" & 21" $285 including GST.   

       

To order phone 035447826 or email antiqueford@xtra.co.nz   

 

mailto:antiqueford@xtra.co.nz
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Looking for a 16” wire wheel to suit a 1935 V8 

Phone or Text David Rees on 027 483 3613  

1930 or 1931 Tudor 

Must be driving car needing virtually nothing done to it. 

Phone or text Dave Goodman 027 4427 325 or dave-goodman@xtra.co.nz 

One 19 inch stainless steel spare wheel cover 

Phone or text Barry. 027 443 5479 or barryhoff@xtra.co.nz 

 Wanted tidy 1930 model a coup  

Contact Grant 022 681 4083 or email callaghangrant@hotmail.com  

WANTED 

 Wanted 19” tyre, prefer Firestone in good condition  

Contact Graham Evans 351 5919 or 027 320 7948   

 

mailto:dave-goodman@xtra.co.nz
mailto:barryhoff@xtra.co.nz
mailto:callaghangrant@hotmail.com
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Help us make The Script a success.  We would be grateful for any material you feel could be 

appropriate to include in our Club’s newsletter. 

 

CLOSING DATE for copy for the next  Script is 20th August 2023. Please send to the Editor:  

 afordscript@gmail.com.   
 

The views expressed in this magazine are personal opinions of those who contribute and do 

not necessarily represent the views or methodology of the Canterbury Chapter of the Model 

A Ford Club of America. Thanks goes to MAFC member magazines and web sites as well as 

other sources who supply material to our club which we reprint in the magazine. 

SCRIPT CLOSING DATE 

Quizz Answers: 

1. October 20th, 1927. 
2. December 2nd, 1927. 
3. Four. Andalusite Blue, Balsam Green, Bonnie Gray and black.  
4. 1 Million. 
5. 2 Million 
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